
Date:  20th January 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Happy new year! I hope you and your families enjoyed the 

Christmas holidays and New Year celebrations. We have had a 

wonderful start to the new year with all  classes getting stuck 

into their new topics.  

Despite the cold temperatures, it has been lovely to see     

children enjoying lots of outdoor learning activities in the frost 

and snow. The Year 2 children have been developing their co-operation and teamwork skills 

through forest school lessons and they have been full of enthusiasm and excitement when 

sharing their experiences. 

Please check the diary for some exciting events coming up, including our SEND coffee morning 

next week at William Morris for any parents with children with Special Educational Needs. 

Have a lovely 

weekend. 

Mrs Fraser  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last week — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Date:  20th January 2023 

Safeguarding 
We are including useful safeguarding guides from National Online Safety in 
our newsletters. Please read the guide about TIKTOK on the page below.  
 
 
SEND Coffee Morning  
Please see the poster below with details about a coffee morning hosted by the Swindon 
SEND Families Voice Team, for parents and carers of children with Special Educational 
Needs or Disabilities.  
 
 
Lunch Time Activities 

We have increased our lunchtime activities for the children 

with staff overseeing a new rota of activities. They have    

enjoyed taking part in activities, including bike riding,       

netball and new playground games. We are looking forward 

to introducing more activities in the near future.  

 

Phonics Play 

Please remember to use the fun games on the phonics 
play website: https://www.phonicsplay.co.uk/ to support 
your children with their phonic knowledge. The login de-
tails are as follows: 

                                                       Username: wmorris 
                                                       Password: 123456   
 
Knowledge Organisers 
The knowledge organisers have been uploaded to the school website, so please see the 
class pages to find further details about the topics the children are learning about this 
term.   
https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/class-pages 
 



Date:  20th January 2023 

NSPCC PANTS 
As part of our PSHE curriculum, we use the NSPCC PANTS scheme to support children with  
understanding that ’Pants are Private’. We help children to understand that their body         
belongs to them, and they should tell someone they trust if anything makes them feel upset or 
worried.  
Different year groups cover this learning at different stage in the year.  
We would like to share the website with parents and the poster below.   
If your child raises anything with you that you feels needs further discussion with school, 
please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Fraser. 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/ 
 



January 

19th Jan Governors meeting 

26th SEND family voice coffee morning @WM 

 February 

6th Safer Internet Week 

6th Neil Griffiths author storytime assembly 

6th Y3 dance workshop 

7th YN farm visit @ school 

10th Break up 

10th 2pm Open House 

10th 2pm Y1 Fab Finish in the hall 

20th Back to school—children in 

22nd Y3 Explore Dome 

24th Cake van after school 

March 

2nd World Book Day—wear pjs, more info tbc 

16th 6pm Governors meeting 

21st March Parents Evening—more info tbc 

31st 2pm Open House 

31st Fab Finish Y2 & Y3  

31st Break up 

 

 

[New dates in red] 

TD INSET Days 2022-23 

We have 6 school closure days for staff develop-

ment each year.  

• Thursday 1st September 2022 

• Friday 2nd September 2022 

• Wednesday 19th October 2022 

• Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

• Wed 4th January 2023 

• 3rd July 2023 

 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  
We have been very busy since returning from Christmas! We have been focusing on the book ‘We’re Go-

ing On A Bear Hunt’ for the past two weeks and the children have loved it. The repetitive rhythm has 

helped the children learn the words and they have enjoyed putting different actions to it. Hopefully you 

have seen some renditions at home and they’ve been excited to tell you all about it.  

  

Throughout the last two weeks we have done lots of activities related to our book including painting pic-

tures of bear faces, making bear caves and counting how many bears we could find in a cave. Additional-

ly, we have done sensory activities with the children for them to explore some of the different environ-

ments the family find on their hunt for the bear. The children loved feeling the different textures under 

their feet and between their toes.   

  

In PE this week we were doing gymnastics and looking at trying to move around like rainforest animals. 

The children were fantastic at moving 

around as crabs, caterpillars and scorpi-

ons, ask them to show you how they 

did it! We also challenged the children 

with getting changed by themselves, 

which some of them were awesome at! 

Please keep working on this with them 

at home as it is really starting to pay 

off.  

  

Thank you for your continued support.  

Have a good weekend, next week we 

will be looking at Chinese New Year!  

The Nursery Team  

 

 

Reminders 

· All uniform must be named, including 

water bottles.  

· Can you please make sure your child 
has a PE kit in school, if you are unsure 
please check with the class teacher.  



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Nursery—Poppy and Daisy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  
Welcome back to Term 3 and what a busy and exciting few weeks we have had!  

Our first couple of days was spent exploring our musician in Reception; Camille Saint Saens. We 

listened to the music and talked about how it made us feel. We also created artwork based on 

the themes of his music; animals. This was then turned into a beautiful display outside our two 

classrooms. Next time you are in school you must have a look, as it is fab! 

In Literacy we have been reading the story of The Three Little Pigs and on the first Monday back, 

the children discovered a crime scene! There was hay, bricks and sticks everywhere and the chil-

dren got to investigate what had happened. As you can imagine it was great fun!! From this the 

children have been producing some amazing writing, using the new sounds we have been learn-

ing in phonics.  

In Maths we have been looking at number above 10 up to 15. The children have been fantastic 

at seeing the tens and ones in each number, they have absolutely blown us away! We have also 

been playing a board game all to do with 

The Three Little Pigs, this has been a big hit!  

The cold weather brought us some fantastic 

learning opportunities and the children took 

a stroll up to our field to look for signs of 

winter. They were very easy to spot and the 

children really enjoyed exploring a new 

place. The ice in our outside area has also 

caused great excitement and from this the 

children began their own investigations. 

They wanted to see if slime and some other 

things they left out would freeze. So they 

set it all up at the end of the day and then 

were very excited to see the results. When 

they came back in the morning they found 

that it had frozen and then worked together 

to see if they could find ways to melt the 

ice.  What a fun week! 



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  



Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

 



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

We have had such a busy start to Term 3 in 

Year 1. We are super proud of the children 

for rising to the challenge of a more formal 

learning style in the mornings. But don’t 

worry there is still plenty of time to use the 

play provision in the afternoon! 

Music and Art- We started the term by 

learning about Beethoven and the band 

Queen, listening to their music and making 

comparisons, as well as producing some 

fantastic artwork which is displayed in the 

year 1 corridor.  

English- Our new topic of ‘Superheroes’ has 

all the children very excited, especially 

when each class found an action man     

saving a toy from danger in their classrooms! We have read the story ‘Traction Man’ and learnt an 

adventure story through Talk for Writing. This week we have been innovating our story and    

learning about suffixes and exclamation marks. 

Maths- We have been counting to 100, plotting and estimating on a number line and comparing 

numbers. We have also been working hard on our reasoning. 

Topic- We have been learning about the different types of food we need to stay healthy. We have 

sampled smoothies, designed our own and most importantly made our own ‘super smoothies’.  

Just a reminder to check all your uniform is named so that we can return any lost belongings to the 

rightful owner!   

Have a lovely weekend, Miss Morgan and Ms Karn 

To access the Superheroes knowledge organiser, please use these links for the class pages: 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/tulip-class 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/lily-class 



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

 



Year 1—Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  



Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  

It has been a great start to our Magnificent Monarchs topic! The children have had great fun making 

their own crowns, creating timelines, painting self-portraits of themselves as monarchs and learning 

about Alfred the Great and painting a portrait of him! 

In our lessons, we have been learning about: 

English – In English we have been reading the story ‘Queen Victoria’s bathing machine’ and working 

on our use of descriptive language, verbs, adverbs and using the ‘ed’ suffix. We have been writing 

descriptions of the bathing machine thinking carefully about how it would move and sound as it was 

pushed into the ocean.  

Maths – We have been looking at using arrays to complete multiplication problems using 2’s, 5’s and 

10’s. we have also been looking at division and using counting in groups of a number to help us    

divide numbers efficiently. Continuing to practice counting in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s at home will really 

help the children and increase their confidence with multiplication and division. We also used the 

Indi robots to learn about position and direction in maths – it was super exciting! 

Science – In Science we have started a new topic – ‘Human survival’. We started by looking at the 

stages and processes of the human life cycle namely, embryo, juvenile and adult. This week we also 

started our exercise challenge where we will be tracking our performance in certain activities over 

time.  

Art / DT – We made crowns for ourselves and then painted self-portraits. We also painted some art 

inspired by our terms composers, Tchaikovsky and Nina Simone, for our displays in the corridor. We 

painted a rainbow sunset and Nutcrackers from one of Tchaikovsky’s most famous piece of music.  

Forest School – We had our first sessions of Forest school and we LOVED it! It was a little wet so we 

did spend some time making shelters and wood cookie necklaces in the hall before exploring the 

school field where we hope more of our sessions will take place.  

We all hope you had a lovely break over Christmas and would like to thank you again for your con-

tinued support. The Year 2 Team :) 

To access the Magnificent Monarchs knowledge organiser, please use these links for the class pages: 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/willow-class 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/clover-class 



 Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 2?  



Year 2 - Willow and Clover Classes 



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

 

English: We are busy learning about explanation texts in Year 3 this term. We have been 

learning our model text all about the amazing Amazon River. We have wowed everyone with 

our incredible topic vocabulary. Why not ask us to explain to you the source or mouth of a  

river, we are sure we will wow you too!   

Maths: We have moved on to exploring mental methods of subtraction for the start of this 

term. It has been a tricky topic for us, but we have all persevered and worked super hard. We 

really impressed Miss Deakin and Miss Jenkins with adding two three-digit numbers, to be 

able to partition into our ones, tens and hundreds and then add them all together.  

Science – This term’s new science topic has now launched, we are learning all about forces 

and magnets. The prior knowledge on push and pull contact forces was fantastic last week. 

We are very excited to carry out some friction investigations over the next few weeks.  

Topic – As you may have heard by now our new topic in Year 3 this term is ‘Flow’, all about 

rivers and the water cycle. At the start of the term we had an incredible WOW day. Year 3 

turned into the ITV news studio and all of us became mini news reporters. We watched and 

researched news articles from 2022 with the local pollution outbreak in the River Ray. Learn-

ing all about water pollution and the impact this has on us, our environment and animals, we 

all became very passionate about what we can do to help. If you are looking for a weekend 

walk Year 3 would all love to go and wander around a local river.    

We are very proud of all the children who have started to win the reading challenge book-

marks. Can we remind you we can only count the reads at home, not in school with a teacher 

so please remember to record reads in the reading record. Thank you, the Year 3 Team :)  

 

To access the Flow knowledge organiser, please use these links for the class pages: 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/honeysuckle-class 

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/rose-class 



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  



Year 3—Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  







Safeguarding 



January 

19th Jan Governors meeting 

26th SEND family voice coffee morning @WM 

 February 

6th Safer Internet Week 

6th Neil Griffiths author storytime assembly 

6th Y3 dance workshop 

7th YN farm visit @ school 

10th Break up 

10th 2pm Open House 

10th 2pm Y1 Fab Finish in the hall 

20th Back to school—children in 

22nd Y3 Explore Dome 

24th Cake van after school 

March 

2nd World Book Day—wear pjs, more info tbc 

16th 6pm Governors meeting 

21st March Parents Evening—more info tbc 

31st 2pm Open House 

31st Fab Finish Y2 & Y3  

31st Break up 

 

 

[New dates in red] 

TD INSET Days 2022-23 

We have 6 school closure days for staff develop-

ment each year.  

• Thursday 1st September 2022 

• Friday 2nd September 2022 

• Wednesday 19th October 2022 

• Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

• Wed 4th January 2023 

• 3rd July 2023 

 


